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The BSRAC organized a conference in Stockholm in October 2009 titled “lessons learned and future perspectives”. There was also a ministerial conference of the EU-member states around the Baltic Sea.

The RAC-conference focussed on the development and use of more selective gears for cod fishery to reduce and solve the discard-related problems. 

The idea of regionalisation was discussed and the possibility of developing the Baltic region as a model for other European regions has been recognised by many participants. 
The conference agreed that relative stability has to remain a cornerstone of the CFP.

ITQ-systems were presented and evaluated as a possible management approach on the level of member states.
The problem of overcapacity in the Baltic cod fishery was observed as well as the difficulty to identify and define overcapacity in specific fisheries and areas.
Issues of control and compliance were discussed as well as social aspects of sustainable fisheries.
Eutrophication, regime shifts and climate change were considered the major threats for long term sustainability of the Baltic.
The conference of ministers decided to improve cooperation in ensuring sustainable fisheries, agreed to balance capacity and resources, intends to improve control and compliance and protect young cod by the use of more selective gears. They intend to eliminate discards and want to develop a roadmap towards a discard ban as appropriate.
Meanwhile the Council decided to increase the mesh size in the Baltic cod fishery and banned highgrading in 2010.

The Baltic RAC advised a rollover for the western Baltic herring and the preparation of a long term management plan as soon as possible. The Commission did not follow the advice and proposed a reduction for the TAC of 21 % for the western Baltic herring. The Council decided a reduction of 16,5 % for the herring.
BSRAC also advised on cod fishery to be carried out along the long term management plan and agreed on a resolution on cormorants, which appear to be a growing problem for Baltic fisheries.
